CAR PARKS PERMITS TERMS & CONDITIONS
· Eastleigh Town Centre car parks permits are valid on specific days for use in the following car parks only:
· Mitchell Road Multi Storey (barrier-controlled car park) 
· Southampton Road
· Bishopstoke Playing Fields
· An Eastleigh Town Centre car parks permit can have up to a maximum of two vehicles on one permit. Only one vehicle may use the permit at a time
· Eastleigh Town Centre car parks permits can have set days of use e.g. Monday, Tuesday and Friday which will be shown on the permit. Permit parking is not allowed on other days not specified

· Hedge End Station car park permits are valid Monday to Friday and are for use in the Hedge End Station car park only
· The Hedge End Station permit can have only one vehicle included on it

ALL PERMITS
· If a permit is surrendered, refunds for the full number of unused weeks (from date of receipt) will be sent via a cheque, which could take up to 10 days to be processed. Any issued physical permit must be returned to enable a refund
· In the event of a change of vehicle, please contact the permit issuer for information. A replacement permit could take up to two working days and may incur a notified administration charge
· Physical permits must be clearly displayed on the inside of the vehicle windscreen. Failure to do so could result in the driver being liable for a penalty charge
· Drivers must comply with the current Traffic Regulation Orders. A copy of the relevant Traffic Regulation Order for any car park may be seen at the Legal & Democratic Services Office, Eastleigh Borough Council, Eastleigh House, Upper Market Street, Eastleigh SO50 9YN
· Regulations for the use of the parking spaces are displayed in all car parks. Vehicles not parked in accordance with the regulations may be issued with a penalty charge notice
· Permits are only valid in the locations for which they are issued. Car park permits are not valid in other Town Centre car parks including Swan Centre Rooftop, Wells Place Undercroft, Romsey Road and Leigh Road (next to Sainsbury’s) and are not valid in any on-street parking bays
THE COUNCIL SHALL NOT BE LIABLE for the loss or damage to:
· Any vehicle, or
· Anything contained in or attached to any vehicle howsoever such loss or damage may be caused.
